28 April 2020

Clarification on the earlier announcement on the Pass or Numerical grade:
1. I have received communication from the DSS Chair, Prof. Ong, this afternoon regarding the grade of Pass to be given to students, as agreed upon by the faculty.
2. It was clarified that should this request be approved, the grade to be given to all students should be UNIFORM, to avoid confusion. For example, a grade of Pass for all Ethics 1 classes, or all P.I. 100 classes.
3. Thus, if this is the case, there would be a problem if some students would request for a numerical grade.
4. Given this development, I would rather wait for the result of the exemption from a numerical grade requested by five of six departments in CAS, including DSS. Should this exemption be approved, the faculty can refuse the request for a numeric grade because of the uniformity criterion. Thus, it may not be feasible to give a numeric for students who will request for it, as I earlier announced. This clarification is being made for the sake of transparency.
5. As it is, I am going to abide by the department decision as a collegial body regarding the uniform grade of Pass for all students, should the exemption be approved. In the meantime, it is wiser to wait for the decision of the BOR for this request.

Thank you very much for your understanding,

Ma’am Sioco


